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MEETING MINUTES
Date: March 31, 2020




 
Meeting #31  

Project: Stadium Square Block 2 Apartment Building

Phase: Design Development
Location:  150 West Ostend Street
CONTEXT/BACKGROUND:
Scott Geczi introduced the design team, and Drew Dunn introduced the project and gave a brief overview of LMC. Although there is a new development team, the project has not changed much. The team then moved into addressing the panel’s previous comments about breaking up the planar nature of the front façade, adding stoops to reflect the character of nearby residential row houses. 
Project details and priorities:

· The apartment building will be a 5-story building consisting of 315 rental units.
· The intent of the urban and architectural design is to integrate the building with the larger Stadium Square development and neighboring context, which is a mix of older industrial buildings, a new multifamily building and existing townhouses;
· The building is laid out in a conventional urban block with an internal parking garage and several courtyards. There will be one primary entry to the building, located opposite the new office buildings and on axis with the mews street between them;  

· Three-dimensional massing diagrams were presented that described the A and B strategy for the building facades;
· Three distinct façade languages were developed including a Bauhaus-inspired modernist language, a red brick façade intended to relate to the existing townhouses, and an industrial, gridded façade that operates as a “gasket” to unite the two. 
· New lobby entrance has been added at the northeast corner of the site to promote walkability.
· Streetscapes surrounding the building are continued from Phase 1 project, including rhythm of street trees, type of landscape materials, etc. 
DISCUSSION:
The Panel thanked the project team and praised the project’s evolution, then asked clarifying questions and gave comments together to make the most of remaining limited time. Questions were focused on tree locations with regard to shade and ground surface materials. 
Site:

· Successful selection of plants 

· Panel was pleased to see special attention paid to greening on this tight site
· Transition at the secondary entry is awkward; the planting seems to interrupt the flow of foot traffic – consider the movement in and out of this entry. 
Building:

· Consider returning to the earlier version of the main entrance – large flat plane with the balconies embedded in façade was successful at breaking down the plane
· Primary entrance façade does not need to emphasize the cornice element by changing the color – stay with the bright white 

· Simplification of the mass is successful and the monolithic look is strong only if it retains the seamless look illustrated, without the additional joints sometimes required for the selected panel system
· White volumes need to stand out from the pavilion style of the brick or the architectural language will be muddied 
Next Steps: 
Continue Design Development addressing the comments above.
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